
 

January 25, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Sloan, Chairperson 

House Committee on Water and Environment 

Statehouse, Room 521-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Sloan: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2079 by House Committee on Water and Environment 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2079 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Current law allows permanent registration of city, county, township, school district, 

community college, and technical college vehicles.  HB 2079 would add water district vehicles 

to the list of those that can be permanently registered. 

 

 According to the Kansas Department of Revenue, passage of HB 2079 would cause 

additional administrative expenses for the agency of $3,675 from the State General Fund.  The 

agency indicates that new decals would be required to identify water district vehicles.  There are 

250 decals per roll at a cost of $.14 per decal, and a roll would be provided to each county (250 

decals X $.14 per decal = $35 X 105 counties = $3,675).  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 

2079 is not reflected in The FY 2018 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Jack Smith, Department of Revenue 

 Ginger Harper, Water Office 

 Amy Green, KCC  


